Approved as amended
SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES

April 25, 2012 

Town Office


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, April 25, 2012 at 6:30 pm. at the Town Office. Selectmen in attendance were Dave Nickerson, Karen Ober and Guy Giunta. TA Veloski was also present.     











PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.


1.0 Public Comment 
- None at this time.










2.0 Mitch Lewis Re: Road Plan – Mr. Lewis asked the Board if there was a new road plan in place because it has been five years since he first asked the question. Mr. Lewis stated he understands the Town has a new Road Agent.  Mr. Lewis stated money has been used to place stone on Shute Hill Road and the roads are being built up but the stone over time sinks in to the road's clay base, highway fabric has worked in one spot. Mr. Lewis stated he would like to see the BOS stay on top of making a plan. Chair Nickerson stated John Thayer was working on a plan but it was mostly for asphalt roads and Johnny VanTassel is working on the same plan but the restraint is mostly money. Chair Nickerson noted his (Johnny VanTassel) idea was exactly what you are talking about and they have been discussing the roads since mud season but there is nothing on paper yet. Mr. Lewis stated if taxpayers see improvements then they may be okay with spending money. Chair Nickerson stated he lives on a dirt road and stone was dumped in his road as well, the clay would need to be dug out. Chair Nickerson reported that ditching is being done currently because there is no money for gravel. Mr. Lewis stated that it seems to him that money was thrown away on stone. Director VanTassel replied the road base is sand & clay and that is just how it is. Jeff Jenkins stated if fabric was placed on the roads the Town would need to put two feet of gravel on top of it. 

















Selectman Giunta stated there is a plan it just needs to be revised. Chair Nickerson noted some new culverts have been put in and he has seen some results but there will be a plan for the dirt roads. Selectman Giunta noted he would like to see the road paved and Mitch Lewis replied a road base is needed first. Mr. Lewis stated he wants to see a plan for all of the roads with the funding needed for improvement. Chair Nickerson stated a plan could be ready in six months to a year and noted money was added to the DPW budget this year ($100K). Mr. Lewis noted there has been some improvement to Shute Hill, he does not smack mirrors with other passing vehicles anymore. Selectman Giunta stated,  “do not even suggest that every road in Town would be perfect in a year”, that's impossible and the Town would go bankrupt. Selectman Giunta stated it has to be done a little at a time. 






 





       

3.0 Simon Thompson from Senator Ayotte's Office – Mr. Thompson provided the Board with his contact information. Mr. Thompson stated Senator Ayotte has started a robust outreach program and if the Town ever has any federal issues they may want to bring them to the Senator's Office. Chair Nickerson stated the Town currently is having trouble with cable television (MetroCast), they are not regulated by the State or the Federal Government and the Town can not get residents service for Internet or Cable. Chair Nickerson stated the Public Utilities Commission (PUC) regulates phone service by requiring people to have it, kids in Town need internet service for school. Mr. Thompson replied he would get back to the Board. TA Veloski referred NH Senate Bill 326 and stated Massachusetts is not paying their share of the Flood Control Reimbursement monies, the Town has not received $27,000 dollars in funding. TA Veloski asked if Senator Ayotte could get involved. Mr Thompson replied he would check.     








  

 





4.0 Old Business 









  4.1
Steele Hill Road –  TA Veloski stated Mr. Rose from Pike Industries has requested permission to do a base coat & a top coat from Route #3 to Steele Hill. TA Veloski noted that C.R. Willeke has no objections to the proposal because it would save time & money.   Selectman Giunta made a motion to do both this year. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Jeff Jenkins stated the Board should allow for a 30 day window between the base and top coat. TA Veloski stated at the meeting with Pike for the other end of Steele Hill Road and Randlett, if the project passes at Town Meeting then it should be included because Pike would already be mobilized.                4.2 Cold Storage – TA Veloski stated he has received an e-mail from Bryant Lehr with an estimate of $55,595 dollars to build the cold storage unit. TA Veloski stated there is $57,700 dollars that has already been raised through the bond. Selectman Ober made a motion to move forward with the cold storage. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  
  





  4.3
MetroCast Franchise Agreement – The Board was asked to review the e-mail for comment. 







    
             
    














5.0 New Business     




  




  5.1
TP Ward Re: Third Party Engineer  – TA Veloski stated Bob Ward has asked if th Board would like the hiring of a third party engineer for the Giguere Auto Sale's Site Plan Review to be put out to bid. The BOS agreed it should be, it's policy. 


              5.2
Tax Collector Re: Copy of final tax bills – 

       

              5.3 House Bill #121 – The BOS reviewed a response from AA Jutton to Jeannie Forrester regarding the social security related bill. Selectman Ober stated she likes the five year re-certification suggestion.  







   
  5.4 E-mail from AA Jutton Re: Perambulation – TA Veloski to schedule perambulation with the Town of Meredith & City of Franklin.  

   

  5.5 ARRA funds – TA Veloski reported that the environmental review has been sent with draft copies of the contract to the State but he needs approval for Chair Nickerson to sign once the documents are approved. TA Veloski noted the incidental costs have doubled.  Selectman Ober made a motion to authorize Chair Nickerson to sign the contract. Selectman Giunta seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. TA Veloski stated he would forward the contract via e-mail.  



   5.6 Expenditures Schedule – The Board reviewed the insurance schedule for the buildings and the employees. The BOS signed. 

  


    
  5.7
LGC – Dental, Short Term Disability & Life Insurance – TA Veloski reported the figure is the same number that is in the budget. The Board signed. 


  5.8 Personnel Action Form – The Board signed the form, for the resignation of Stephanie Blanchette from the Fire Department. 





  5.9
Letter to Mr. Spain Re: Sales at Town Beach – The Board signed the letter. 
    5.10 SB2 – mailing to residents – TA Veloski stated in March of 1999 the Town of Windham thought SB2 required mailing to all residents but it was very expensive, the Town is only required to post only. 






      5.11 Monthly Financial Report – The report includes only the month of March's figures, none from the month of April. 




















   


6.0  Accept cash donations under RSA 31:95(a) – None at this time.




        








7.0  Review and Approve Draft Minutes 






  7.1 4/18/2012 - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of April 18, 2012. Selectman Giunta motioned to approve the meeting minutes of April 18, 2012. Selectman Ober seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  












8.0 Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection.












9.0 Assessing and Code Enforcement – The BOS reviewed, approved and signed the following; a Timber Tax application from Bayard Henry for Tax Map 14, Lot 1. A total number of four Timber Intents were sent back to AA Jutton. Selectman Ober stated she will not sign any of the intent forms until the other pieces of property are fixed and it is reviewed by the DPW Director, including the culvert on Shute Hill that needs to fixed and/or repaired.       




  









10.0 Correspondence – BOS reviewed. 




        



            

 





11.0 Non-Public Session under RSA 91-A:3 II(a) – Chair Nickerson made a motion to go into non-public session at 8:15 p.m. and Selectman Ober seconded the motion. Roll call; Giunta, present, Ober, present & Nickerson, present. Mr. & Mrs. VanTassel, TA Veloski and AS Rollins were also present. The Board reconvened the public session at 9:15 p.m. Selectman Giunta announced that no decisions were made, except for the unanimous vote to seal the non-public session.  


                 













12.0 Selectman's Reports








       
12.1 Planning Board - update – Selectman Ober stated she discussed the Tourist Home on Knox Mountain Road that received ZBA approval with the PB. Selectman Ober stated the PB will review traffic concerns under the Site Plan Review process with comment from Police, Fire and DPW. Impact fees were discussed and TA Veloski was asked to discuss them with the Town Planner.    



 







 


13.0  ADJOURNMENT – The Board of Selectman’s meeting adjourned at 9:27 p.m.














14.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectman’s next regularly scheduled meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 2, 2012 @ 6:30 pm. at the Town Offices.
 






Respectfully submitted, 

April C. Rollins, 

BOS Recording Secretary 

04/25/2012

                                                                          BOS Draft Minutes


